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It was a great honour and pleasure to start my Mayoral year with the Queens platinum 

jubilee celebrations. It began with the lighting of the beacon at Woolmer Hill which was 

attended by several hundred people and included the rock choir and fireworks.  

The following day the Town celebrated the Charter Fair which again attracted thousands of 

visitors. The celebrations continued on with a civic service, carnival procession and finally 

the unveiling of the jubilee clock.  

I was delighted to join in the twinning evening and met many of the host families. I 

have visited St Ives school for lunch, prepared and served by the pupils. I was invited to one 

of my charities, Crossways Counselling Services to meet the volunteers at a garden party. 

There have been other invitations that I have attended. 

 

Last week I held my civic service at St Bartholomew’s Church. It was lovely to greet my 

fellow Councillors, friends, family and representatives from all the organisations across the 

Borough and County. Finally a huge thank you to the Shottermill school children who came 

along and sang. 

 

Mayor Jacquie Keen 


